MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE OLD MARSTON PARISH COUNCIL

HELD IN THE CHURCH HALL AT 7.30p.m:

ON TUESDAY 6th JUNE 1995.

Present were; Mr A T Jones Chairman
Mr C W Haynes Vice-chairman

Mesdames Deam, Nurse, Sanders and Tiwari
Messrs Drinkwater and Phipps

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs Cox, Mrs Stone and
Mr Devonport.
The Clerk Mr L M Garner was in attendance.

Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on the 9th May 1995 were conf]
and signed.
Correspondence

The following were noted;
Oxford City Council- Members' Information sheets Nos 22 and .
Oxfordshire Rural Care Forum- Notice of meeting 29th June 19¢

Minutes of the meeting of the 01d Marston Residents' Associat:
was received together with a request for "no through road" signs t«
be placed at the entrance to the Closes in 0ld Marston which it wa:
decided to support. The Clerk was asked to reply to the comments
relating to the City Football Club parking proposal.

Co-option’
A proposal that Mr N.Bartleet should be co-opted was accepted.
Planning :

Applications. The following were considered:

9 Southcroft- Dormer windows- No comment
35 Raymund Road- Extension - No comment
Decision. .

The new car park area at the City Football Ground in Marsh
Lane had been approved
Othe item.

The Clerk reported that the next edition of the Oxfordshire
County Structure Plan was now under consideration and his
recommendation that representations, on the line of the evidence
given to the Oxford Local Plan, should be made for inclusion was
accepted.
Accounts

The following accounts were passed for payment:

Oxford City Council- Recreation Ground Maintenance £242.45
Cornhill Insurance- Insurancies £324.80
L M Garner- Salary and Expenses £820.68
Marston Church Properties Use of hall Jan.-June inc, £156.00
Michael Wilson Tree Services- Tree surgery £200.00

Notice of audit commencing on the 10th July 1995 was received

Accounts for the year 1994/5 were circulated for consideratio
at the next meeting.

The Clerk said he would write to the Marston Saints for
payment of pitch fees for 1993/4 and 1994/5 totalling £300.00
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Recreation Ground

e

It was decided to accept the City Council's quotation of £220.47
for repairs to the Boults Lane carousel and to ask that the Oxford
Road carousel should be dismantled so that the bearings can be
inspected. It was also decided to ask for a replacement seat at

Boults Lane.

Highways

A request that a hand rail should be provided to the bridge on
the allotment footpath was not proceedeal with.

The Chairman reported that due to absence abroad he had been unable
to call a meeting of the Mural Sub-committee.

The Chairman had investigated the tarmac repairs where kerb stones
have been removed and he had been assured that this was a temporary
measure on safety grounds.

Other matters

It was reported that green refuse bags for garden rubbish could
be purchased from the Northway Centre Mon-Fri, 9-12.30 and 1.30-5
except Thursdays 9-11. wah 10

Mrs Sanders said she Bhed met Mr Metcalf, the County Area Youth
Service Officer to endeavour to find a place from which a Youth Club
could be organised but no progress had been made.



